LITTLE HARROWDEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 13th November 2013 at Village Hall, Main Road, Little Harrowden at 7.30p.m.

Members Present:

N Cope – In the Chair

Councillors

Y Blood
T Halsay
D Clark 
Mrs D Walton

D Grout

D Samson 


B Dunn
The meeting started at 7.30 pm.  There were no members of the public present
Apologies and Acceptance of Apologies
No Apologies were received.
58/13
Declarations of Interest – DPIs – N Cope re Belgrove Park grass cutting
59/13
Public Participation and Police Report – Police report listed below for October 13 previously circulated to councillors.
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Public 
A report from Councillor Bell had been received which was read by all councillors.  Cllr Bell stated that he would part fund the VAS sign.
60/13
Minutes

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th October 2013 were agreed and signed by the Chair as a true record. 
61/13
Financial Matters
Resolved to accept payments of £1,109.83 for November 2013.
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· Bank statement of £36,480.82 was noted. 
·  Other items on the agenda were discussed before the budget was agreed. RESOLVED to increase the precept to £20,394.00 but to agree the full budget in January 2014
· RESOLVED to accept the current standing orders for 2013.
· RESOLVED to allow councillors to attend the ‘Off to a Flying Start’ training at a cost of £29.00 per delegate in February 2014. If councillors book training and cannot attend then it was agreed that they would absorb the costs if the pc is charged. 
62/13
Action Plan

Village Shop –  The Committee had  written to the Village Hall committee and received a response stating that the garden cannot be used as a village shop due to Health and Safety rules and regulations.  It was therefore suggested that the shop committee ask the VH committee if they can hire the small committee room to start the shop.   Mr Reynolds who owns the cricket ground and land along Orlingbury Road offered these sites however both sites were unsuitable. It was agreed that an article should be placed in the village magazine stating that there is no land or premises available or suitable to house a shop and that the village hall had been approached but refused. Councillors also felt that the shop should be central within the village.  
 VAS signs for the village – a survey had been carried out in two areas Main Road and Orlingbury Road and information had been received from NCC regarding the results. Stats showed that the problem appeared to be along Orlingbury Road rather than Main Street.  Waiting for the section 50 licence from NCC.  Due to costs it was suggested that one sign could be purchased. RESOLVED to purchase one sign. It was agreed to discuss the volunteers, expenses and which contractor to use at the next meeting. 
Village sign plinth – A quotation had been not obtained for the cost of a new plinth for the sign.  
Trees – details of the council owned trees had been given to councillors for assessment. .  It was stated that councillors had undertaken a visual inspection of the trees only.

 A quotation had been received to cut back the tree near the roundabout of £95.00 in order to level the branches. It was RESOLVED not to accept the quotation at the moment.  It was stated that Town Close had two trees that seemed ok however it was suggested that the other tree be removed number R as it was quite large and seemed unsafe.  Hilltop Road E-F it was stated that these need to be pruned as they are getting tangled with telephone wires and scratching residents cars.  Furnace Lane the willow tree needs to be trimmed.  Suggested that the contractor and Clerk do a tree survey and give recommendations and costs regarding trimming to be bought to the next pc meeting.
RESOLVED to change the March 2014 meeting to 5th as the original date had clashed with the next meeting of the Wellingborough Forum.

63/13
Highways
Highway Warden – It was agreed to advertise the position in the parish magazine.
NCC Asset Management consultation – the details were discussed and it was agreed to respond to the highways consultation. Many sections of the consultation councillors disagreed with and it was felt that NCC should continue to take responsibility for the highway and footpaths.
It was suggested that a single yellow line be placed outside the church with restrictions for parking ie between school times.  NCC stated that the restriction time would need to be longer but asked why it would be ok for church goers to park and not school parents. It was agreed to write to the school asking if they could arrange a drop off point for parents.
64/13
Planning

WP/2013/527/F – 2 storey extension 1 Hilltop – No comments
65/13  
Reports – N Cope declared an interest in Belgrove Park grass cutting
· Belgrove Park –  Play area equipment still being looked after.  Hedge recently cut.
· Dogs – A meeting had been arranged with WBC regarding a dog control order.  It was stated that legislation is currently changing to the policing and anti social behaviour act that is restricting these orders, however as it is not in force yet the pc could request one.  It was stated that the whole of the village would need to be made aware of the scheme ie through the parish magazine or through posters and any objections raised would need to be considered.  WBC would need to be officially notified and public notices x 2 placed in the local newspaper.  Preparation for the scheme could cost £800 to £1000 and then there was no guarantee that this would be achieved.  Alternatively it was suggested that further signage be added to the park area and that any incidents be reported to the dog warden who could investigate it. It was agreed to look into the costs of further signage.
· Seats – it was deferred to the next meeting
· No further contact had been received from Woodland trust regarding the visit.  
· Bulbs to be collected and planted in next couple of weeks.  The next batch of Woodland trees had been received.
· Village Hall –   two letters had been received from VH committee.  First stating that the constitution had not changed and that the pc were given an end of year account and minutes need not be sent to them and, the second letter stated that an emergency meeting was to be called in response to the pc letter regarding the village shop.
66/13
Correspondence

· Council Tax Support Consultation – A letter had been received from WBC regarding the options for the CTSS.  It was RESOLVED to state that Option 2 was the preferred one.

· Section 136 grass mowing was agreed and signed by the Chair for 2014/15

· Meadowland – work to start on the refurbishments.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15p.m.
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